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PLEASANT TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING
Thursday, April 17, 2018
Rose Room in Rose Hill, Kansas.

More detail is available on the meeting recording available at www.PleasantTownshipBuCo.org

CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
All three Trustees; Katie Gossman, Julie Winslow and Jeff Haenggi were present for the meeting. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes for the February and March 2018 meetings were approved VOTE 2-0 FOR - Winslow against 

PUBLIC COMMENTS/ORGANIZATION PRESENTATIONS
None

OVERSEER’S REPORT
Acting Overseer Richard was out sick for the township meeting. Trustee Haenggi reported on the work Richard had done in the month of March; including hauling rock, grading the roads, picking up lots of junk from township ditches.

CLERK’S REPORT
Clerk Winslow asked about the status of the inquiry into the 3700 gallon fuel usage of the township’s red Ford 250. Trustee Haenggi replied, “Not ignoring, just hadn’t gotten to it.” Clerk Winslow expressed her concern that we had interviewed 3 candidates for the Overseer position and mentioned that her emails were open for citizens to see. She’d like to keep interviewing and would like to see any contacts of referrals for potential employees. Clerk Winslow expressed that she’d like to see the grading taken over by an outside company temporarily. 

TREASURER’S REPORT
Treasurer Gossman reported for period ending 3/31/18 - Beginning balance in March of $477,077, and after all transactions cleared $480,057. Motion made and seconded to approve vouchers incurred in the month of Mar 2018. VOTE 2:0 FOR. - Winslow against

TRUSTEE’S REPORT
Trustee Haenggi reported on a strong candidate for Overseer ( unnamed as Rick Brown ), spoke to his references and repeated some of the quotes from them regarding him (Rick). The new solar farm going in off of 140th and Butler Rd was brought up and that discussions were ongoing with BREC and the county planning commission re: road agreements, etc. Clerk Winslow mentioned some of the details of the past site BREC has done and her concerns about the new site re: visuals and how it might impact the township roads. Trustee Haenggi also mentioned Steve Wheeler had been researching road counters and engineering companies that can do road count studies. Haenggi and Wheeler had met with Cillessen engineering firm and are getting bids further on having it done. 

BOARD BUSINESS:   
1. Consider removing Pleasant Township information from Butler County website but leave the website shell there and replace with link to current township website. VOTE 3:0 FOR.

2. Consider hiring another Operator as third full time employee, only after we hire an Overseer.  
VOTE 2:0 FOR. - Winslow against

	3.    Decide on Day, Time and Location for May Monthly Meeting – Rose Room, 3rd Tuesday of May, 6:30pm
VOTE 3:0 FOR.

3.5 Decide on Day, Time and Location for May Agenda Meeting – Trustee’s house, Friday May 11th, 9:00am
VOTE 3:0 FOR.

	4.   Consider renting short term storage in storage facility for storing past township records.
		Current year records stay with the respective Board members to facilitate work.  Tabled

	5.   Approach Rose Hill Fire Board re: the township purchasing the Fire Dept’s side of the township building
VOTE 3:0 FOR.

ADDITIONAL BOARD BUSINESS AND ADJOURNMENT
Rick Clark offered to help the township with grading and other work. Steve Wheeler asked for an update on the neighborhood millings project. 


Meeting adjourned approximately 8:15
